Annual Report 1998 

By Niels-Henrik M. Hansen

The year 1998 was a good year for IFHOHYP. The year started with a well-done Annual General Meeting in Italy. This meeting was sponsored by the local government and was therefore free of charge for the participants. There were about 12 participants in this event, and they did have excellent stay in Italy – and did even get a chance to shake hands with the local mayor.
New members of the board

At the AGM was there elected two new members of the IFHOHYP board – a new president, Niels-Henrik M. Hansen from Denmark and a new substitute, Ervinas Klimavius from Lithuania. This meant that IFHOHYP had to say goodbye to Lena Wisen, which have been a major part of IFHOHYP for many years, and that was a big loss.
No Summer camp in 1998

Unfortunately there wasn’t any Summer camp last year. The AGM decided that the board should try to make a language-course, but this was not possible because if the short amount of time.

Late in 1998 did IFHOHYP seize a substantial grant from the European Union. The money was primarily used for two things. The first thing was the establishment of a new IFHOHYP Internet site, which we hope will be of great value for IFHOHYP in the future. Already has the site shown some of its potential in spreading information about IFHOHYP and its activities. Hopefully this site will be more used in the future.

The grant also allowed the board to travel to England and meet with the University of Durham. This was a very valuable meeting, and has resulted in the coming language-course specially tailored for hard of hearing people who wants to learn more English. 
New member of IFHOHYP

In 1998 we had Ireland as a new member country in IFHOHYP. It is the hope that both IFHOHYP and the Irish organisation will enjoy and benefit from this co-operation. 

The board has been using e-mail as a way to communicate, and this has turned out to be very usefully, as it allow the board to communicate in a fast and reliable way. The board has worked well. 

